

Alabama State Board of Podiatry 2777 Zelda Rd Montgomery, AL 36106 Phone: 334/420-7205 Fax: 334/263-6115

www.podiatryboard.alabama.gov

MINUTES Board Meeting July 27, 2018

The Alabama State Board of Podiatry met on Friday, July 27, 2018, at the Board Offices located at 2777 Zelda Road in Montgomery, Alabama, to conduct business.

The meeting was called to order at 2:04 p.m. by Dr. Jamie Lee Cleckler, Board Chair. The following Board members were in attendance: Dr. Jamie Lee Cleckler (Chair), Dr. Tommy Garnett (Vice Chair), Dr. John Odle (member), Dr. Angela Hampton (member) and Dr. Hadryan H. Vaughn (member). Member not in attendance was Dr. David Roberson (member). Also, in attendance were Mr. Cameron McEwen (Legal Counsel), Ms. Jennifer Love (Legal Assistant) and Ms. Jenna Lanier (serving as recording secretary).

Public Notice of this regularly scheduled meeting was submitted to the Secretary of State and published on the website at www.sos.alabama.gov, in accordance with the Alabama Open Meetings Act, and posted on the Board's website at www.podiatryboard.alabama.gov.

A copy of the minutes from the July 27, 2018 Board meeting was submitted to the members prior to the meeting for their review. Dr. Garnett made a motion to approve the April minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Dr. Hampton and unanimously approved by the Board.

A request from an applicant to be exempt from the exam was presented to the members. After review, Dr. Vaughn made the motion to deny the exemption request but agreed to allow the applicant to take the exam in an expedited manner. The motion was seconded by Dr. Morgan and unanimously approved by the Board.

Dr. Cleckler reported that a copy of the Executive Director Report, to include financial information for FY 2018 for the period ending June 30, 2018, along with a copy of the Administrator's Report, was distributed to the members for their review (report filed in the Board's Official Book of Minutes). A motion was made by Dr. Hampton to approve the financial report as presented. Dr. Vaughn seconded the motion, and the Board unanimously approved.

Mr. McEwen reported that he and Mr. James (Board investigator) attended the Alabama Opioid Overdose and Addiction Council Meeting. The mission of the meeting was to make doctors aware of the signs of addicted patients. Pharmacy's and the Department of Public Health are stepping in and making stricter regulations to help diminish the opioid addiction epidemic.

Dr. Cleckler presented a CME approval request. After discussion among the members, Dr. Morgan made the motion to deny the request for approval because the provider was not nationally accredited. The motion was seconded by Dr. Odle and unanimously approved by the Board.

Dr. Cleckler announced that the Board's next regularly scheduled meeting was October 12, 2018 at 2:00 p.m.

There being no further business of the Board, Dr. Garnett made the motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Dr. Hampton and unanimously approved by the Board. Dr. Cleckler adjourned the meeting at 2:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jamie Lee Cleckler, DPM

Chair

Keith E. Warren Executive Director

/jl